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Private Sector Forum: “Delivering the Benefits of Democracy through Increased Competitiveness”

The OAS Office of Trade, Growth and Competitiveness organized on June 5th the private sector forum: "Delivering the Benefits of Democracy through Increased Competitiveness" in the framework of the XXXV OAS General Assembly in Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 

The event was carried out with the support of the U.S. Department of Commerce and the U.S. State Department with the purpose of providing private sector perspectives and recommendations on how to address some of the key challenges the states are facing in delivering the benefits of democracy. 

The forum was inaugurated by the OAS Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, together with, the Permanent Representative of the United States to the OAS, Ambassador John F. Maisto; the Executive Secretary of Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean (ECLAC), José Luis Machinea; and the Director of the OAS Office of Trade, Growth and Competitiveness, José Manuel Salazar. 

During his intervention, the OAS Secretary General highlighted the relevance of the next Summit of the Americas to be held in November in Argentina with the theme: “Creating Jobs to Fight Poverty and Strengthen Democratic Governance”. On this opportunity, Insulza pointed out the coincidence between the issues of the forum and the main theme that will be discussed at the IV Summit.

Three simultaneous working group sessions were held to develop recommendations on the following three topics: 

(1) Improving Competitiveness and Productivity via Education and Technology; 

(2) Promoting Good governance and Transparency; and 

(3) Innovative Strategies for Job Creation

These recommendations were presented by the U.S. delegation to the plenary session of the OAS General Assembly. A summary of the recommendations are available at www.privatesectorforum.sice.oas.org
The forum ended with presentations by the President of the Inter-American Development Bank, Enrique V. Iglesias, OAS Assistant Secretary General, Luigi Einaudi; the U.S. Department of Commerce Director of the Office of Latin America and the Caribbean, Walter Bastian, and the Executive Secretary of the OAS Executive Secretariat for Integral Development, Brian J.R. Stevenson.
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